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North End Neighborhood Council 
To: Reuben McKnight, Mayor Baarsma and Tacoma City Council Members

Re: Old Town Historic District
I am writing on behalf of the North End Neighborhood Council in support of the Old Town neighborhood’s process to form the Old Town Historic District.  This is a grassroots effort, promoted by individual neighbors.  One neighbor, Kathy Ursich, has collected over 90 signatures from Old Town residents who are interested in seeing the process move forward.  

In a recent meeting, Reuben McKnight spoke to several neighbors about the benefits and restrictions involved in forming a district.  Every Old Town resident received notification of the meeting through a timely mailing funded by the North End Neighborhood Council.  Although there were several pointed questions raised at the meeting, no one was opposed to continuing the process.
Old Town is the oldest neighborhood in Tacoma, and while Tacoma has several historic districts, the oldest neighborhood is not one of them.  Study after study has demonstrated the economic benefit of historic preservation, and Old Town, indeed all of Tacoma, has a number of historically important buildings.  There have been previous attempts to form an historic district in Old Town, but those attempts have not been successful, largely because of resistance from the Old Town Business District.  This time, the historic district plans to exclude the business district from the boundary, but neighbors will be visiting an Old Town Business District meeting to see if interests have changed.
The North End Neighborhood Council voted unanimously at our December meeting to support the Old Town neighbors and their process.  Please join us in supporting those neighbors.

Sincerely,

Kyle Price, NENC Membership Secretary


On behalf of the North End Neighborhood Council

